
PLANNED GIVING PROGRAM REQUEST FORM 
To become a regular contributor please fill in this slip and return it to the Parish Office. 
 

Name……………………………………………………………... Telephone No.: …………………….…. 
 

Address:…………………………………………………………………………...…………………………… 
 

Email : ………………………………………………………………………………………………………….    
       

           Yes, Please send me a set of envelopes.                                             Yes, tax deduction required 
 

           Yes, Please organise automatic credit card deductions.                       No tax deduction necessary 
                     (A credit card authority form will be sent to you for completion) 

 

Wedding Congratulations 
Huy Nguyen  &  Loan Nguyen                                                                 

                         are married at St Felix this weekend. Please keep them in your prayers. 

Catechist: Bev Lamaro  4862 4273; Choir: Line Collet  0410 568 103;  

Friendship Group: Bev Lamaro  4862 4273;  Youth : Alison Collet  0421 660 187;   

Pastoral Council:  John Sarkis 0400 606 297;  St Vincent de Paul: Fred Salter  9793 1408;     

Childrens Liturgy: Marie El-Chaar 9709 3451; Cemetery Committee: Maureen Vincent 9790 4217; 

Sacramental co-ordinator: Gloria Booby 9708 2871;  Polish Priests:  8783 0533;   

De La Salle Brothers:  9708 2692; St. Felix Primary School:  9796 7875  Lisa Harbrow-Grove - Principal;   

LaSalle Catholic College: 9793 5600  Mr Michael Egan - Principal;   

Archdiocesan Website:  www.sydney.catholic.org.au 

 

Backboard Notices 
 Check the Notice Board in the Church foyer for information on Youth Leaders Formation Course; 
El Shaddai Divine Mercy prayer Group; October Healing Mass; Archdiocesan Youth Camp; Excursion to 
Warragamba Dam with St Brendan’s; 5th Credo Colloquium; Mount Carmel Retreats; Catholic Adult 
Education 2013 courses and free seminars. 

 

  

 

 

Mass Intentions:   
Recently Deceased: Bill Renehan; Julien Raymond Leventard; Milka Musa 

Anniversary: Eugenie Tran Thien Tai; Patrick McCartin; Patrick Baulman; Mary Hughes;  
Renee Verrier; John Baptist Tuong, Lucas Martin Gray; Thien Y Dinh 
Deceased: Bernard Le Minh Danh; Christina Akkari; John Field; Raymond Carta; Joseph Hieu; 
Anna Can; Giuse 

Sick: Catechist Maxine; Benito Perantuono; Soledad Malig; Maria Portia Mariano; Joan McDonnell;    
Silvana Rigger 

Next Weekend -  27th Sunday in Ordinary Time - C 
 

Readings -  Habakkuk 1:2-3, 2:2-4;    2Timothy 1:6-8, 13-14;     Gospel   -   Luke 17:5-10 
 

Devotions to honour Our Lady of  Lourdes 
 Mass and Blessing of the Sick will be held at Our Lady of Lourdes Grotto, Earlwood, on Sunday, 
13th October 2013 (behind Our Lady of Lourdes Church, Earlwood), entrance via St. James Avenue, 
Earlwood, commencing withJuliana Elaard speaking about her Miracle at Lourdes at 2.00pm, the 
recitation of the Rosary at 2.30 p.m., followed by Mass and Blessing of the Sick at 3.00 p.m. 
Some parking for disabled people is available in the School grounds, and general parking in the nearby 
Council car park. 
 

Positions Vacant for 2014– Family Educators 
 Applications are invited for the position of Family Educator based in Catholic primary schools in 
various local schools.Go to www.ceosyd.catholic.edu.au  Click on Employment, Positions Vacant, CEO 
Sydney, Family Educator Role to download the application pack. Applications close Wednesday, 
October 2, 2013. For further information contact meredith.lemos@syd.catholic.edu.au 
 

BAPTISMS:  Baptism preparations are held on the 1st Sunday of each month after 10am mass in the 

presbytery. Baptisms by appointment.  

MARRIAGES: Please contact priest at least 6 months prior to wedding date. 

SICK CALLS:  Anytime. If you know of anyone who needs anointing please ring the presbytery. 

  

 

 

 

      

Mass times:Saturday 6pm (Vigil), Sunday 8am, 10am (Children's Liturgy), 6pm, 12noon (Polish). 
 

Vietnamese Mass: 7 pm  1st Thurs of each month. Saturday Morning Benediction - 7.00am  
 

 Reconciliation: Saturday   4.30 - 5.30 pm. Or by appointment  Rosary: Saturday  8.25am 
 

This week -Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday, Saturday- 8.00am. 
 

          RCIA - Friday 7.00pm 
 

                     Every Wednesday 10am - Praying of the Cenacle.     

 

 

Tel: 9790 1933   Fax 9796 3962    
E-mail: priest@stfelixparish.org.au  Website: www.stfelixparish.org.au 

Fr. Dominic Van Trung Dinh  
 
 

Marie Caldareri, Secretary   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Social Justice Statement 2013–2014       Lazarus at Our gate 

                      A Critical Moment in the Fight Against World Poverty 

Overview: 
 The title and theme of this year’s Social Justice Statement come from Jesus’ 
parable of Lazarus, who sits unnoticed at the gate of the rich man. 
In 2000, the leaders of 189 nations, including Australia, committed themselves to 
tackling global poverty. Out of this commitment came eight Millennium Development 
Goals (MDGs) to be achieved by 2015. 

 There has been great progress in addressing poverty around the world. As the bishops point 
out in the Social Justice Statement, the proportion of people in the world living in extreme poverty has 
been halved. That is only one of the great achievements showing the importance of development aid. 
 However, there is still a great amount left to achieve. By 2015 almost one billion people will be 
living on an income of less than $1.25 a day. More than a quarter of a million women still die in 
childbirth each year. Up to eight million children die every year from malnutrition and preventable 
diseases. 
 In our region, the bishops say, Australia is the rich man and Lazarus is at our gate. 
Who are the poorest of the poor? Who is being left behind in this struggle against poverty? 
The Statement calls us to re-commit ourselves to the struggle against poverty – particularly among 
those who are hungriest; those most vulnerable to disasters; Indigenous peoples; those with 
disabilities; and those uprooted from their homelands by conflict or oppression. 
 As Bishop Christopher Saunders says in his foreword to the statement: 
People in circumstances like these were central to Christ’s mission on earth. These are the ones he 
went out of his way to hear and to serve. As Christians, we are called to be inspired by and to imitate 
his care and to make their needs our needs. Pope Paul VI called us to build a world where ‘Lazarus 
can sit down at the same table with the rich man’.  
 

Jesus, our God and guide, sat down at such a table. He also left us, in the Eucharist, a sacramental gift 

that, as the Statement says, ósatisfies our spiritual hunger but reminds us of the bounty of Godôs tableô.  

We pray that in that gift we can remember Christôs own call to care for the most vulnerable in our world. 

http://www.ceosyd.catholic.edu.au
mailto:meredith.lemos@ceosyd.catholic.edu.au


Baptism:                         
                                        This week, we welcome into the Catholic faith:  

Mark  Jaylan  Santos 

     May he always know the love of God and feel His guiding hand throughout his life. 

 
  

    
     
     
    In 1992, Reuter broadcasted a news in South Korea, Reverent Lijenrim 
claimed the end of the world will happen in a few months time; he called all his followers to donate 
their possessions before it is too late, so that he can take them with him to paradise when the time 
comes. He collected more than four million dollars from those who believed in his claim. When the 
police came to search his premises, they found documents about his investments with the banks up to 
the year 2000. The man who claimed the end of time but was contradicting himself by his actions, is 
motivated by greed. His only concern is wealth and possessions not the suffering of those who were 
deceived by his claim. 
 In today’s Gospel we read about a rich man (no name) and Lazarus a poor man. Jesus did not 
curse the rich man but his attitude towards his possessions, which prevented him from seeing a poor 
man who was in need right in front of him. “At his gate there lay a poor man called Lazarus, covered 
with sores, who longed to fill himself with the scraps that fell from the rich man’s table.”  The message 
is very clear. If we do not help the needy we are not a friend of Christ. We do not normally see such a 
poor man in our society, but there are many of such in the under-developed countries. Today’s 
readings call us to open our hearts and eyes to see what needs to be done in our daily lives. I know 
some parents who think as long as they can provide all material needs for their children then they 
have fulfilled their role. I agree that children in our society want a lot, but what they want most is their 
parents’ care, support, guidance and being present to them.  
 Let us pray that we will generously make use of what God has entrusted to us, may we enrich 
our lives by reaching out to those who are in need. “You must aim to be saintly and religious, filled 
with faith and love, patient and gentle.” (Tim 6:11)   
 
Catechism of the Catholic Church 
2831 But the presence of those who hunger because they lack bread opens up another profound 
meaning of this petition. (‘Give us this day our daily bread.’) The drama of hunger in the world call 
Christians who pray sincerely to exercise responsibility towards their brethren, both in their personal 
behaviour and in their solidarity with the human family. This petition of the Lord’s prayer cannot be 
isolated from the parables of the poor man Lazarus and the Last Judgement.  
    
This week’s Readings -  Amos 6:1, 4-7;        1 Timothy 6:11-16;          Gospel   -   Luke 16:19-31 

Parish Pastoral Council Meeting 
 The next PPC meeting will be held in the presbytery on Tuesday 8th October commencing 7pm. 
 

Catechist Gathering  
 Catechists are invited to the Catechist Gathering which will be held at Lidcombe’s Parish Hall 
(next to St Joachim’s Catholic Church, 2 Mills Street Lidcombe) on Friday 11 October 2013, 10am – 
1.30pm. Topics will be as follows:  
 

Catholic Mission - Presented by Dorothy Makasa and Anita Lee of Catholic Mission  
The Love of Mary - Presented by Paul and Juliana Elarde  
 

Pre-bookings are essential. Pre-book by 7 October, by email to 
mimi.rivera@ccdsydney.catholic.edu.au or ring 9390 5122. Sandwiches will be provided for lunch but 
places are limited.  

Altar Society: 6/10/13 Group 1: Gloria Walker, Margaret Chan, Mabel Cueto, Lyn Rowe, Khanh Le, 
Hien & Vu Bui (Florist)  
 

St Vincent de Paul      6/10/13 A Pesamino  13/10/13 F. Salter 
 

Church Cleaners: 4/10/13: Polish Group 
 

Weekend Choir:  Saturday 5/10 - 6pm - St Anne’s Choir 
                              Sunday 6/10 - 8am - Singing Servants of God.  10am - St Felix Choir  

Readers & Ministers 

Sat  6pm                                                        8am                               10am                                                6pm 

Little Sisters of  the Poor Appeal 
 Little Sisters of the Poor are an International group of religious women in the Catholic Church 
founded by St. Jeanne Jugan. Their apostolic mission is to care for the elderly most in need. Sr 
Rosarii will be speaking during the 5.00pm Mass, Sr Elizabeth during the Sunday morning Masses 
and Sr Mary Lourdes during the Sunday evening Mass. The sisters will be talking about their mission 
and will be appealing for donations towards their good work. 
 

New look Parish Website 
 The parish website has a brand new look. It is designed and supported by Catholic 
Communications in the Sydney Archdiocese . It is very user friendly with a lot more features. 
Volunteers wanting to check the roster will need a password. To obtain this you may e-mail the office 
and Marie will be able to supply that to you. Soon you will be able to make direct payments to the 
parish through the ‘make a donation/payment’ link. This link is still being set up through secure  
internet banking and will be working within the next two weeks. Forms may also be downloaded. Be 
sure to let us know what you think of the new website when you visit  www.stfelixparish.org.au 
 

Remembering marriages at St Mary’s Cathedral 
 Those married at St Mary's Cathedral are invited to return with their families for a special Mass 
of Thanksgiving, Blessing and Renewal of Vows on Sunday 13 October at 10.30am, followed by 
a lovely morning tea on the Crypt veranda. Certificates will be presented for 25th, 30th, 40th, 50th or 60th 
anniversaries. Those with ancestors married at St Mary’s are also invited to join in this wonderful 
celebration. To register your interest, RSVP the Event Coordinator via email 
valentina.markovina@sydneycatholic.org or phone Helen on 9220 0414.  
 

Social Justice Gathering  
 Saturday, 19 October from 10.30am ï 3.30pm at St Patrick’s, Summer Hill. Hear from an 
exciting panel of speakers from Caritas, Aboriginal Catholic Ministry, Sisters of St Joseph, Catholic 
Mission, Capuchin Friars, and Micah Challenge, as we break open the 2013-2014 Australian Catholic 
Bishops’ Social Justice Statement, “Lazarus at Our Gate”  Share lunch and ideas with other 
parishioners and learn how we can practically bridge the chasm of inequity, injustice and conflict in our 
world. RSVP by 10 October for this free event to qwayne.guevara@sydneycatholic.org or  9390 5935. 
 

 

                                        29 SEPTEMBER 

C Maureen Vincent Thuy Linh Nguyen Jacinta Viner Dan Vu 

R Gloria Booby Jeanette Rodrigues Michael Viner Veronica Doumit 

A  Tuyen Tran (A) Joseph Cao (A) Peter Boughton (A) Thanh Vu (A) 

M Anne Baulman Ivana Derek P Vujkovic & J Luongo Loreto Eduardo 

M Koreen Cueto Robyn Molloy Ala Pesamino Phu Nguyen 

                                        6 OCTOBER 

C Koreen Cueto Robyn Molloy Tu Ha Kim Jacinta Sarkis 

R Emmanuel Icard Maxwell Asuzu Rita Dang Dan Vu 

A  Tuyen Tran (A) Joseph Cao (A)  Anthony Joseph (A) Thanh Vu (A) 

M Anne Baulman Mesake Mar R House & J Luongo Paul Ngoc 

M Peter Boughton Chris Kreltszheim Phyllis Vujkovic Phu Nguyen 

mailto:valentina.markovina@sydneycatholic.org
mailto:qwayne.guevara@sydneycatholic.org

